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President’s Message

STATE OF THE CHAPTER 2021

The year 2021 has been a year of
transition as we begin to start renewing
opportunities to meet in person. The
COVID pandemic has been and contin-
ues to be a major factor in our activi-
ties. One cannot say that we are “out”
of the pandemic. However, barring an-
other spike, we will continue to move
forward with in-person events.

We do have a lot to celebrate. Your
support during this past year has sus-
tained the Chapter. The Chapter re-
ceived three accolades from MOAA.
Not only did we receive our tenth “5
Star Level of Excellence” award, but
the Lariat newsletter and the website
also received “5 Star”. Thanks so very
much to Trish Meserve for the Lariat
and Bill Hudson for the website. Their
talents and expertise created these two
communications tools for you.

The Chapter’s planning tool, our
scorecard, focused on three initiatives —
membership, finances and legislative.
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Each of these were challenging in the
COVID environment. Felix Santiago
and his team continue to provide strong
leadership in developing opportunities
for new and sustaining membership.
Lisa Skopal and the marketing team
continue to exceed sponsorship goals
even in these crazy times. We wel-
comed Brad Barnhart as the new treas-
urer. He is reviewing processes and
providing new insights on Chapter op-
erations. We continue to be frugal in
our financial picture while serving
membership.

Outreach continues through our tran-
sition program and through continued
activities within our local community,
the state and, with the power of Zoom-
ing, beyond. Jim Cunningham and I did
attend the MOAA Annual Meeting in
October where we received the “5 Star”
for the Chapter. Jim also received the
“5 Star” for the Texas Council of
Chapters, which he chairs. David Pat-
rick and I coordinated the Veterans
Resource Village for the Texas Work-
force Commission/Workforce Solu-
tions Alamo Red, White and You Hir-
ing Fair in November. More such in-
person opportunities will come.

The Scholarship committee contin-
ues to support the Education Founda-
tion efforts. We were able to provide
twenty scholarships to deserving
ROTC and JROTC cadets. This was
accomplished even with the cancella-
tion of the key fundraiser, the 2020 golf
tournament. The 2021 golf tournament

was a great success. Frank and Ste-
phen Rohrbough and committee pro-
duced a highly successful tournament
at the Quarry Golf Course to a sold-
out field of golfers. Thanks so very
much to Donegan Burns Foundation
as our title sponsor, to all sponsors
and to all golfers and volunteers for
making this such a success.

The Chapter staff has created a
strong “scorecard” for 2022. We look
forward to more opportunities to in-
teract with you. We are focused on
our pillars of membership, financial
stability, and legislative advocacy. A
fourth pillar of leadership succession
was added to ensure future strength. I
encourage all chapter members to
seek ways to get involved. This could
be through outreach activities such as
Soldier’s Angels, the SA Food Bank
or the myriad of other volunteer op-
portunities that support the military.
The various committees continue to
look to you for support to achieve
their goals of service. Finally, we are
always working to strengthen the
staff and the Chapter and Foundation
boards with active participation.

The MOAA motto is Never Stop
Serving. We exemplify this in the
Alamo Chapter. Thank you for your
support. We look forward to an excit-
ing 2022.

Kitty

Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers
LtCol USAF (Ret)
SPHR, SHRM-SCP
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Notices

@

Thank You

to each of our members listed below who have donated a little (or a

lot!) to the Educational Foundation, and/or Chapter Operations.
We really appreciate it—and every dollar helps!

Col Philip Andrews USAF (Ret)
LTC James Bailey USA (Ret)
Col Edd Barnes USAF (Ret)
Col David Brooks USAF (Ret)
COL Randy Bruett USA (Ret)
Lt Col Mervin Buss USAF (Ret)
Col Benjamin Chacko USA (Ret)
COL Darrell Childers USA (Ret)
Col George Chronis USAF (Ret)
Lt Col Fernando Conejo USAF (Ret)
Lt Col Jim Conner USAF (Ret)
LTC John Corby USA (Ret)
LTC Barbara Deeter USA (Ret)
Col Kathryn Deuster USA (Ret)
MAJ James Drake USA (Ret)
Eleanor Egger
Lt George Frecsko USN Fmr
Lt Col Carolyn Friedle USAF (Ret)
Col George Gagnon USAF (Ret)
Maj Daniel Haley USAF (Ret)
CDR Mario Herrera USN (Ret)
COL Arthur Jackson USA (Ret)
Gen William McBride USAF (Ret)
Col James McConnell USAF (Ret)
Col Stuart Myers USAF (Ret)
MALJ Carol Neimes USA (Fmr)
Lt Col Dale Offield USAF (Ret)
Lolly Orlowski
LTC Robert Pollock USA (Ret)
CDR Charles Porter USN (Ret)
Col Steve Richards USAF (Ret)
LTC Joseph Robles USA (Ret)
Maj Carlos Rodriguez USAF (Ret)
Col Sherrell Russell USAF (Ret)
Cpt George Sacerich USAF (Ret)
CWO4 Jay Smith USCG (Ret)
Lt Col Randy Smith USAF (Ret)
Lt Col Jeffrey Sprink USAF (Ret)

Lt Col Orange Steffey USAF (Ret)

TAPS

We have received infor-
mation that the following
members have passed
away.

We wish to convey our sincere condo-

MAJ Pat Tracy USA (Ret) lences and best wishes to their family
CPT Chris Ward USA (Ret) and loved ones:
Marilyn Weltz Ruth Marler
LTC Machielle Wood Denmon USA February 2021
(Ret)
MAJ Mike Walker USA (Ret)
EVelyn Woods 1 1/08/21
Election Results . Doany
Christmas Shopping
Your chapter Officers for 2022 thru
on Amazon?

2023 are as follows:

President: Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers
LtCol USAF (Ret)

VP Programs: David Patrick
Col USAF (Ret)

VP Membership, Recruitment &
Retention: Felix Santiago

COL USA (Ret)
VP Legislative Affairs: Jim Cunning-
ham

MAJ USA (Ret)

Treasurer: Brad Barnhart
Col USAF (Ret)

Thank you to everyone who voted!

Also, we hereby introduce
MAJ Michael Frankel, USA
as Chapter Secretary.

If so, go to smile.amazon.com and
log in with your regular Amazon cre-
dentials (and bookmark the page for
future use).

Select Alamo Chapter Outreach as
your chosen charity and 0.5% of every
purchase you make will be forwarded
to us at no additional cost to you or us!

amazon

You shop. Amazon gives.

Correction: The phone number listed
below has been updated:
Need Golf Practice?

A friend of the chapter, Donel Pascu-
al, has a 7 hole putting course with
pitching, chipping capabilities and a
sand bunker in his backyard located at
3711 Wilderness Bluff, San Antonio,
TX 78261. He is offering it for free
practice time for any veterans and
golfers with disabilities.

Contact him at (210) 849-8007 or
dnspascual@gmail.com

Bylaw Amendments
Passed

On November 16, 2021 at the Chapter
Annual Business meeting conducted in
conjunction with the monthly luncheon
at the San Antonio Petroleum Club, the
proposed amendments to the MOAA
Alamo Chapter Bylaws were unani-
mously approved.

A copy of these updated by-laws can be
found on our website at
www.alamomoaa.org and click on the
About Us tab.

Secure Website

A huge Thank You to our incredible
server host, Wilson, for donating his
time and any costs involved in making
the chapter website officially secure!
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l" MOAA Annual Financial Report

ALAMO CHAPTER As of October 31, 2021
Outreach Income Donations $8,967
Golf Tournament $0
Other $79
Total Revenue: $9,046
Expense  Charities $333
Admin Golf $0
Scholarships $23,000
Total Outflows: $23,333
Increase in Outreach Fund -$14,287
Operations Income Donations $6,442
Membership Dues $16,925
Non Dues Income $9,063
Social Events $2,514
Total Revenue: $34,944
Expense Contractor $17,083
Insurance $1,831
Phone/Internet $1,465
Postage $3,044
Office Supplies $3,267
PayPal/Square Fees $1,212
Social Events $2,426
Dues & Subscriptions $1,358
Total Outflows: $31,687

Surplus/Deficit:  $3,257.17

Bank Balances

Operations: Broadway Bank $47,643
RBFCU CD's $17,020

Total Operations: $64,664

Outreach: RBFCU Checking/MM $15,240
RBFCU Certificates $10,338

Total Outreach: $25,578

Alamo Chapter Mission & Vision Statement

Vision: To be the primary advocate for the military community
Mission:
°  Provide information, support and social engagement to members;

°  Offer programs and services for the common good of the military com-
munity;

° Support MOAA at the national, state and local levels with a powerful
voice.

Visit www.alamomeoaa.org for more info

Speaker Bio

Daniel Menelly

A former science teacher for 20 years
in public, independent and international
schools in the U.S. and in France, Dan
Menelly is presently Chief Executive
Officer of The DoSeum.

Formerly, Mr. Menelly led the strate-
gic direction of program and exhibition
content as President & Chief Science
Officer at The Rochester Museum &
Science Center, The Strasenburgh Plan-
etarium and the 900-acre Cumming
Nature Center and preserve in Western
New York from 2015 to 2018.

Between 2012 and 2015, Mr. Men-
elly served as Vice President for STEM
education at Liberty Science Center in
Jersey City, New Jersey, where he
oversaw education program content for
all audiences onsite, offsite and online.
At Liberty, Mr. Menelly co-created hy-
brid formal/informal learning models in
partnership with school systems and
researchers, and he integrated emerging
tools for learning (engineering and pro-
gramming of microcontrollers, mobile
learning with geospacial informatics,
humanoid and social robotics) into the
Science Center’s education portfolio.

Mr. Menelly served as an Einstein
Fellow at the National Science Founda-
tion in 2010, where he specialized in
technology and learning and copro-
duced an early STEM mobile applica-
tion for learning that was downloaded
by over one million end-users in over
100 countries and co-developed an ear-
ly experiment in blended learning de-
ployed in 20 international settings.

Mr. Menelly is currently an expert
adviser for science and learning to the
European Commission Research Exec-
utive Agency, and has advised STEM
media content produced for PBS, Nick-
elodeon Television, The Sundance
Channel and several other outlets.
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Membership Memos

THANK YOU
Renewing Members

WELCOME

New Members:

Col Philip Andrews USAF (Ret)
COL Douglas Ashby USA (Ret)
Col Joan Blankenbeker USAF (Ret)
Col Ramona Dolson USAF (Ret)
Col Steven Mays USAF (Ret)
Col Teresa Page USAF (Ret)
COL Randall Perkins USA (Ret)
Col Richard Reusch USAF (Ret)
Col Robert Robbins USAF (Ret)
CAPT John Woody USN (Ret)
LTC Kurt Andersen-Vie USA (Ret)
LTC James Bailey USA (Ret)

Lt Col Fernando Conejo USAF (Ret)

Lt Col Jim Conner USAF (Ret)
LTC Barbara Deeter USA (Ret)
CDR Mario Herrera USN (Ret)
CDR Charles Porter USN (Ret)
Lt Col Jeffrey Sprink USAF (Ret)
Lt Col John Torres USAF (Ret)
Lt Col Tom Tullo USAF (Ret)
MAJ Pat Tracy USA (Ret)
Lt George Frecsko USN Fmr
CPT Robert Shea USA (Ret)
CPT Chris Ward USA (Ret)
ILT Earl Wentworth USA (Fmr)
Peggy Marchbanks

Ritchie Seymour

Regular Members:
COL Thomas Bannon USAR
COL Wallace Baze USA (Ret)
Col John Clatanoff USAF (Ret)
Col Grant Hargrove USAF (Ret)
LTC John Gaoay USA (Ret)
Lt Col Clara Clatanoff USAF (Ret)
Lt Col Leonard Lawrence USAF (Fmr)
LTC Matthew Otting USA (Ret)
LTC Alfred Silva USA (Ret)
LTC John Wright USA (Fmr)
LCDR Gerald Gonzales USN (Ret)
LCDR Nneoma Lewis USN
Maj William Normington USAF (Ret)
MAJ Dezi Rios ARNG
CPT Leyland Furr USA
Capt Nathan McReynolds USAF
CPT Curtis Rich USAR (Fmr)
CPT Marisol Sandalo USA
1LT Daniel Louis USA
1Lt Richard Smith USAF
ILT Scott Swinney USAR (Fmr)
CW4 James Dixson ARNG (Ret)
CW4 Victor Estello USA (Ret)
CW4 Charles Liles ARNG (Ret)
CW3 Miriam Tisdale USA (Ret)
WOI Justin Humphries ARNG
Sylvia Adams
Claudia Cuellar

Friends of the Chapter:
CSM Donna Balderston USA (Ret)
SGM Joseph Terry USA (Ret)

Want to help shape
and move the Chapter

forward??

If so, please feel free to join us at
our next regular monthly chapter
business meeting each first Thurs-
day at 10am at the chapter office on
JBSA Ft Sam Houston.

Google MOAA Alamo Chapter for
the google map or contact the office
for directions.

Alamo Chapter
(MOAA-AC)
Membership Eligibility

Membership in the Alamo Chapter
is open to officers who are active
duty, former, retired, National
Guard and Reserves, commissioned
and warrant officers of the eight
U.S. uniformed services and their
surviving spouses.

Friends of the Chapter are individuals
who support the mission and goals of
the Chapter and do not meet the quali-
fications of three classes of member-
ship and yet are interested in support-
ing the military community. “Friends
of the Chapter” MAY NOT vote and
MAY NOT hold office in the Chapter
and are assessed at the member rate.

Membership Stats

Active Duty 208
Surviving Spouse 150
Former Military 62
Retired 827
Total 1247

The Lariat December 2021
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Soldiers’ Angels

Holiday Stockings For Heroes

The holiday season can be especially difficult for deployed
service members and veterans in VA hospitals.
Nothing can replace the sense of being with loved ones
_during the holidays, but receiving a
:3 '} ‘,\' % stuffed holiday stocking will help to
- M‘ brighten the spirits of deployed service
members and veterans.
Donated stockings will be shipped to ser-
° vice members deployed to combat zones
or in support of combat operations and
veteran patients in VA hospitals across the
country. The stockings will also be shared
with National Guard and Reserves units
across the country.
Collect items from our list of suggestions
at www.soldiersangels.org, stuff them into
a holiday stocking and send to an address provided by Sol-
diers’ Angels.

Hint: Deployed Service Members love to receive home-
made cards/drawings/creations from the kiddos inside their
stuffed stockings, so be sure to let them help too!

Stockings must be sent to the address provided to you by
Soldiers’ Angels no later than December 10, 2021.

888-252-9224

——of Texas

AIR FORCE VILLAGE

blueskiesoftexas.org

Membership Application/Renewal
Join/Renew - $25 Annual Fee

Name
Branch of Service Rank
[ ] Active [ ] Retired [ ] Former [ ] Reserve

[ ] National Guard [ 1 Spouse of Eligible Officer
[ ] Friend of the Chapter

Email Address

(Please provide a personal email without a “.mil” domain, if available.)

Address

City
State

Zip

Phone Number

Date of Birth

Spouse Name

Spouse/Alternate Email Address

Method of Payment
[ 1 Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter)

[ ] Credit Card Charge my card $

Card number

Expiration date cw

Zip code where CC Statement is mailed:

Signature

[ 1 YES—I would like to help the Alamo Chapter
as a volunteer - email me details

Mail to: MOAA Alamo Chapter TX16
P.O. Box 340497
Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234

The Lariat December 2021




Transitioning Tips

You’re coming up on your transition through separation or retirement. For a
multitude of reasons, you’ve decided to relocate to a location other than your
last duty station. How daunting is that! Any connections or networking you’ve
done is all for naught since these connections may not be of any use to your
new home.

STOP! You never know when a connection may lead to knew ones. Local
professional organizations are usually an affiliate of a parent organization. The
San Antonio Human Resources Management Association (SAHRMA) is an
affiliate of the Society for Human Resources (SHRM). The same goes with
project management, accountants, engineers and so many other professions. Get
involved with the local affiliate and develop those connections.

How many of you have taken your kid on a school scouting trip to check out
which one might be a good fit for university or college? I bet quite a few. The
same philosophy goes with job hunting. Visit the city and connect with the local
chamber of commerce. They would love to meet you. Chambers provide a
wealth of information about the city (no matter the size) that can help you learn
about the opportunities.

Finally, use your LinkedIn. Search for new connections in that locale and
ask for an informational interview. We’ve talked about these interviews before.
What a great way to again — build those connections.

Have some fun exploring. You will be amazed at the opportunities that bub-
ble up and the great folks you will meet. You are establishing yourself in this
new home even before you arrive. Good luck!

Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers Lt Col USAF (Ret)
SPHR, SHRM-SCP
Chapter Transition Liaison Officer

Happy 385" Birthday
to the

United States

National Guard
Dec 13,1636

We wish all our
Chapter Members,
Friends of the Chapter
and Corporate Partners,
along with their fami-
lies and loved ones:

Always Ready,
Always There

Soldiers’ Angels
Provides Monthly
Food Assistance
For San Antonio
Veterans

Veterans in need of food support can
register now to get approximately 75
Ibs. of groceries, at no cost. Volunteers
are always needed to package and hand
out the food.

San Antonio veteran food assistance
is provided monthly to veterans in
need by Soldiers’ Angels during the
Veteran Mobile Food Distribution
event. Veterans must register ahead of
time to receive support.

To register for the upcoming San
Antonio Veteran Food Assistance
event, go to

www.soldiersangels.org/San-Antonio

This event occurs on the third Thurs-
day of every month:

The dates for future drives are as
follows:

December 16.

Location: Cowboys Dancehall, 3030
NE Interstate 410 Loop, San Antonio,
TX 78218

To register for future events or inquire
about sponsoring, email: Steven
at jsmith@soldiersangels.org

This food pantry event is a drive-
through and will follow all local and
CDC guidelines to provide the safest

possible environment for veterans and
volunteers. Veterans do not need to get
out of the car. Masks are required at
all times by everyone on site.

The Lariat December 2021 6




It’'s Almost Tax Time Again!
Will you give more to the IRS or make a tax deductible donation to MOAA-AC?

Dear Alamo Chapter Members:
Can you believe it is almost income tax time again with the IRS lurking just around the corner?

Like any other volunteer based nonprofit organization it takes resources — people and operating
capital -- to accomplish our mission and provide our 1200+ members the programs and services
they deserve. We operate on a very lean annual operating budget of approximately $35,000
and have the reputation for being fiscally responsible under tight cost controls. Membership
dues cover less than 30% of our expenses so we must rely on non-dues revenue, i.e.,
advertising, corporate sponsorships and individual donations to help us keep our lights on and
the doors open each year!

Additionally, the amount we award in Scholarships in any given year is based on the amount
received through our fundraising efforts the previous year. In 2021 we were able to give 23 x
$1,000 to local JROTC and ROTC Cadets. but due to the pandemic our normal fundraisers had
to be curtailed and we will be severely underfunded for the 2022 scholarship program.

So ... lam asking you to please consider making a donation either to our Chapter
Operations or to our Scholarship Fund. Why give more to the IRS when you can make a
tax deductible contribution to your Alamo Chapter? MOAA-AC Operations is a registered
501(c) 4 Non Profit Veterans Organization, tax ID 90-0591629 and the Alamo Chapter
Educational Foundation is a registered 501(c) 3 Non Profit. Tax ID 82-16355222. Any RMD can
easily be transferred tax free. Your contributions do make a difference!
Just complete and mail the form below
or
donate on our website at http://www.alamomoaa.org/donate.cfm.

Again, thank you for your membership. You continue to be a valued asset to our country, to our
military community and to the MOAA organization. Through your financial generosity, we look
forward to continuing to provide you “5-star” service in the coming years.

Respectfully,

s 4 ‘ r 4 -~ &
¥\ ALy e 7 )
A )
7 o \

Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers, LtCol USAF (Ret)

President
----------- HKmmmmmmmemcn-n-----Please Cut&Return ============2=3< == ceaecuu-u--
Name: Tel:
Email:
To Pay by Credit Card: To Pay By Check: Make Payable to MOAA-AC
Card Number: Total Amount: $
Expiration Date: Billing Zip code: CVC Code: Scholarship $ Ops$

Please mail to: MOAA-AC, P.O. Box 340497, Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234

7 The Lariat December 2021




Go Beyond Square Footage

. { P
: e

Grow your square footage beyond the walls of your home with

the Army Residence Community’s three dining rooms, superb sky
; lounge, various card / activity rooms and so much more. Then you'll
4z . i have extra savings and an open-floor plan home with modem
' 1L upgrades to make your own!

And right now, you can take advantage of significant savings
through the Army Residence Community Charter Club. Charter

benefits include:

« Up to $24,000 Entrance « Charter Club Membership
- | Fee Discount » Second Person Fee Discount
e (based on unit choice) « Home Warming
» Moving Allowance Celebration
» Personalized Renovetion . Maintenance Assistance
Allowance
200.810.71€ ; - The ARC welcomes all officers, retired or honerably discharged from all branches of
service, warrant offlcers, as well as senlor level G5 14 and above faderal employees,
d who are at least 62 years old, to Include spouses and surviving spouses.

7400 Crestway | San Antonlo, Texas 78239 | armyresidence.com

WANTED!
Active Duty or Retired
Job Seekers

If you would like to be added to the regular email blast that
lists job opportunities in San Antonio and Texas please con-
tact David Patrick, the Career Transition Coordinator - Texas

dwpatrickO1@gmail.com

If you are an area employer who is interested in hiring career
transitioning officers or their spouses or if you are a MOAA
member interested in helping a career transitioning officer or
spouse as a San Antonio Networker,
or if you are a MOAA-AC member Job Seeker, please con-
tact

Kitty Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret)

Chapter Transition Liaison Officer at

kamconsulthr@gmail.com

NEVER STOP
SERVING!

’ WE NEED YOU
TO VOLUNTEER

for positions on your Chapter Leader-
ship Team
(Member spouses also welcome!)

Current Needs:

1) Surviving Spouse Coordinator
2) Membership Cmte Members
3) Solitaires Coordinator

4) Historian/Photographer

Position Descriptions can be found on
the chapter website under the re-
sources tab.

www.alamomoaa. org

The Lariat December 2021 8




MEET OUR CORPORATE PARTNERS

Abby Consulting
Website Design
http://www.abbyconsulting.com/
210-490-6513

Analytical Solutions For Data
Marvin Dillard
marvin@asfdata.com
859-433-1486

Army Residence Community
Retirement Living
https://armyresidence.com/
210-646-5300

Beldon Roofing Company
Trusted Since 1946
https://www.beldon.com/
833-5-BELDON

Blue Skies of Texas

Retirement Community
In the tradition of Air Force Village

https://www.blueskiesoftexas.org/
866-553-5389

CTWP Digital Solutions

Printers, Copiers, Fax Machines &
Office Equipment

https://www.ctwp.com/
210-590-2897

The Green Technology Group
IT Solutions Company
Leave “IT” to us!
http://www.tgtgllc.com
202-285-4748

The Louver Shop
of San Antonio
Shutters, Blinds & Shades
https://www.louvershop.com
830-370-8669

M. D. Ellis Refrigeration LLC
Heating & Air Conditioning

https:.//www.facebook.com/M-D-
Ellis-Refrigeration-LLC-
589273391215105/

210-265-1978

Medical Services
International

Providing Healthcare Consulting
Services

210-497-0263

Security Service Federal
Credit Union
Full-service Financial Cooperative
https://www.ssfcu.org/
888-415-7878

Transition Management
Solutions, LLC

Non-profit Consulting
David Patrick - Partner
http://www.tms-texas.com/
210-259-9867

USAA
Financial Services Company
https://www.usaa.com/
800-531-8722

Insert
Your Business Here!

ALAMO CHAPTER
VOLUNTEER STAFF:

LtCol Kitty Meyers
kamconsulthr@gmail.com

Col David Patrick
dwpatrick01@gmail.com

COL Felix Santiago
felixsantiagoO1@gmail.com
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS MAJ James Cunningham
jimbob48@sbcglobal.net

[[[TMoAA

PRESIDENT
PROGRAMS

MEMBERSHIP

SECRETARY MAIJ Mike Frankel
michael.s.frankel@gmail.com

TREASURER Col Brad Barnhart
bradbarnhart4737@gmail.com

SCHOLARSHIPS  Col Peter Hunt

moaa.ac.awards@gmail.com
PERSONAL AFFAIRS Col Stu Myers
Personal Affairs Assist CAPT Cora Bayle Cox
PR-SOCIAL MEDIA LtCol Kathie Estrada
LEGAL COUNSEL Jacobson Law Firm
SOLITAIRES (Open)

SUPPORT Lt George Frecsko
EDITOR LtCol Juliet Chelkowski
CHAPLAIN LTC James Taylor
PX/VAC Rep Jim Cunningham

SA TRANSITION  LtCol Kitty Meyers

TX TRANSITION  Col David Patrick
WEBMASTER Col Bill Hudson
HISTORIAN (Open)

VOLUNTEER COORD. Col Pete Schaub
ADVERTISING Col Lisa Skopal

BLUE SKIES REP  LtCol Jim & Dottie Conner
ARC REP Col Joe & Janet Morgan
CHAPTER AFFAIRS Col Irene Collier
ACTIVE DUTY LIAISON LT Rachel Johnson

CONTRACTOR:  Trish Meserve

Chapter Board:
Chairman: COL Barbara Ramsey
Vice Chair: LtCol Ed Marvin
Col Mac McDonald Col Frank Rohrbough
LTC Jim Finch LTC Bill Goforth
LTC Robert Blake

Honorary Director: Gen William McBride

Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation Board:

COL Robert Akam Maj Tony Hargrove
Col Peter Hunt CAPT Bill Whiting
Editorial Policy

The Lariat is the newsletter of the Military Officers
Association of America—Alamo Chapter. It is pub-
lished once each month to inform the membership of
issues and activities of interest to all.
MOAA-AC Operations is a non-profit organization
501c 4. The Alamo Chapter Educations Foundation is
a501c3.

MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are

strictly non partisan.

Advertising contained in the newsletter is not en-
dorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Alamo Chapter
and does not represent any recommendation to the
membership. Opinions expressed in articles con-
tained herein are not necessarily those of the member-
ship as a whole or the Chapter. Questions should be
directed to the Editor at the Chapter office.

MOAA-AC PO Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX
78234
(210) 228-9955 www.alamomoaa.org
moaa-c@sbcglobal.net r
¥ 7Like
MOAA-AC is a private organization. It is not a part of the DoD

or any qfit.\' components and has no é]ovemmenm] status.
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MOAA-AC
P.O. Box 340497

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA
ALAMO CHAPTER

THIS IS A PRIVATE ORGANIZATION. IT IS NOT A PART
OF THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE OR ANY OF ITS
COMPONENTS AND IT HAS NO GOVERNMENTAL

STATUS

FOR INFORMATION REGARDING
OUR BY-LAWS, STRATEGIC PLAN,
EVENTS CALENDAR, MEETING
MINUTES AND PAST ISSUES OF
THE LLARIAT PLEASE VISIT OUR
WEBSITE:
WWW.ALAMOMOAA.ORG
|
P.O. Box 340497

Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234-0497

Phone: 210-228-9955
Email: moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net
www.alamomoaa.org

2320 Stanley Rd, Bldg 140
Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

t LARIAT

National Award Winning Newsletter

Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

Thursday January 27, 2022

Thursday December 16, 2021

**In Person**

Chapter Luncheon

Daniel Menelly

CEO of The DoSeum
plus
Caroling by Alamo Heights Young Adult Choir

Petroleum Club
8620 N. New Braunfels, #700 San Antonio TX 78217

<
A

2
'Y

(2ol
S arpupt

%,

Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am
Limited to 50 people

Buffet

Huge salad selection with 2-3 entrees and all the trimmings

Cost per person: Pay In Advance $26; Pay At the Door $30
Enclosed: $

RSVP by 4pm Monday 13 December
Reservations not cancelled by noon Tuesday 14th will be forfeited/billed
Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations

Name

Guest(s):
Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234
Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or

Topic: "The major part the military played in making Medical /

Chapter Luncheon
Spkr: Charles Martin Wender

Biomedical as the # 1 industry in San Antonio. It is the only
reason we have the University of Texas Health Science Center
San Antonio here, as the cornerstone of that industry."

Ft Sam Golf Club

1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209
Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am

Buffet
Salad, two entrees (Lemon & Rosemary Crusted Chicken or
Roast Beef), Herb Roasted Potatoes and Vegetable Medley

Cost per person: Pay In Advance $28; Pay At the Door $32
Enclosed: $
RSVP by 4pm Monday 24 January

Reservations not cancelled by noon Monday 24th will be forfeited/billed
Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations

Name

Guest(s):
Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or
reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org

reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org
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